
               
               
               
               
               
               
               
               
               
               
               
               

      
 

         February 1, 2019 
  
Dr. Roger N. Casey 
President 
McDaniel College 
2 College Hill 
Westminster, MD 21157 
 
Dear Dr. Casey: 
 
I write to urge you to maintain the Deaf Education program at McDaniel College. This program 
is necessary in light of the need for teachers of deaf and hard of hearing students nationwide 
and the severe shortage of these personnel.  
 
A recent study done my organization demonstrates that more than 500 new teachers of the 
deaf are needed in schools for the deaf alone in the next three years (Fischgrund and Tucker, 
2018). This does not even count the number needed in mainstream education programs.  
 
Yet, while so many are needed, deaf education training programs have been diminishing. 
Twenty years ago there were 74 programs, today there are 62.   
 
Dolman (2010) indicates that each program graduates an average of 10 candidates a year. 
McDaniel compares favorably, with an average of 10 – 15 candidates a year. More 
importantly, McDaniel’s program is highly regarded among educational entities across the 
nation, and its graduates are in high demand. And 85 percent of McDaniel’s candidates are 
deaf, the largest percentage in comparison with other programs.  
 
If this program closes, there will not be another one created to take its place. Simply put, 
McDaniel College’s Deaf Education teacher training program fills a critical need for deaf and 
hard of hearing children and their families in Maryland and around the country. Closing this 
program will result in irreparable harm to this vulnerable population. 
 
Please support the continuation of this vital program. Thank you for your consideration. 
 

Very truly yours, 

     
Barbara Raimondo 

  

Dr. David Geeslin 
President 
Superintendent/CEO 
Indiana School for the Deaf 
1200 East 42nd Street 
Indianapolis, IN 46205 
Voice/Relay: 317-550-4807 
VP: 317-550-1983 
Email: DGeeslin@isd.k12.in.us 
 

Barbara Raimondo, Esq. 
Executive Director 
P.O. Box 116 
Washington Grove, MD 20880 
Voice: 202-999-2204 
VP: 202-866-6248 
Email: ceasd@ceasd.org 
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